
Pre-release Announcement

On February 12th 2020, it was announced that FJ Morgan and The Gestalt Effect 
had agreed on terms to begin shooting the feature "Exceptional Beings" The feature 
would be based on the novel Godhood written by Njedeh Anthony. Justin Ifeanyi Morgan 
would be producing the feature along with Njedeh Anthony. The feature, an action 
fantasy, would be shot across multiple global locations.

There would be the challenge of shooting the feature during the pandemic, with 
the rate of about 633 deaths per day in the United States. The production companies 
have announced, they will have a licensed Covid inspector on set, every cast or crew 
member will be tested before they come on set, every member of the cast and crew 
would need to have on their masks except the actors, while filming. 

Some hotels and locations are presently shut down because of the lockdown, the 
production is debating shooting in areas with a little more flexibility but still adhering to 
the Covid safety policies. They are aware that this might require driving across state 
lines or flying, if flights can be found. They are at this time figuring out the logistics of 
scouting the locations. Location scouting is underway, they are looking for exotic 
locations.

Expected release date for "Exceptional Beings" is the later end of 2021. In lieu of 
the pandemic and present situation across the world, members of the ‘Above The 
Line’ (ATL) crew will be wearing multiple hats. Justin Ifeanyi Morgan would be helming  
duties as Production Designer and Producer. Njedeh Anthony duties would be Director 
and Producer. Christian Kazadi would be Cinematographer, as well as Director. 

See you at the movies… :)

- Jake Lassiteria -
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